St. Peter’s Evangelical Lutheran Church North Plato
Hampshire, IL.
Church Council Meeting Minutes
June 15, 2023

Call to Order/Opening: Vice President, Burt Andrews, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Pastor Eaves
opened the meeting with devotion and prayers.

Attendance:

Members in attendance:
Pastor Eaves Christy Peterson, Preschool Board
Burt Andrews, Vice President Beth Jack, Outreach Committee

Marilyn Maas, Recording Secretary
Sonja Sporleder, Asst. Financial Secretary,
Memorial Committee

Members absent:

Fred Rackow, President Pam Neisendorf, Board of Christian
leff Pergande, Board of Elders Education
Darlene Tegtmeier, Treasurer Dave Neisendorf, Board of Trustees

Shana Flatland, Asst. Financial Secretary

Minutes of May 24, 2023 Council Meeting: Sonja Sporleder moved to accept the minutes and Beth Jack
seconded. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Old Business: Burt Andrews presented the final draft of the Audio-Video Pledge Drive letter to be sent to all
members. (Copy attached for file.) After discussion, the dates of July 2 through July 30 were set for the drive.
A box will be placed in the narthex for collection of the pledges. Donations are not to be included with the
pledges. At the end of the drive the Council will meet again to develop a proposal for presention to the
Congregation Assembly. Sonja Sporleder moved to accept the above and Beth Jack seconded. Motion
passed by unanimous vote.

The fundraiser for Gordon Gehrke was placed on hold for future consideration.
New Business: Sonja Sporleder reported that on Monday June 12 a car ran off Plank Road and hit the west

wall at the entrance to the Church. There is significant damage, and the insurance company has been notified.
A police report is forthcoming. Bids will be obtained for repairing the wall.

Christy Peterson presented the Preschool Annual Report for 2022-2023 (copy attached). After VBS, the new
playground equipment will be installed.

Motion to Adjourn: Sonja Sporleder made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Christy seconded. Motion
passed by unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Maas, Recording Secretary



